
   

nuusletter 
The Newsletter of Holston Valley Unitarian Universalist Church 

always available online at www.hvuuc.org 
 
 
  

Headlines .… 
• Fiber Fellowship August 3 9AM 

• Women’s Group August 3 at 6:30PM 

• Church Picnic August 4 at 4PM 

• Kitchen of Hope August 6 

• Casual Game Night August 11 6PM 

• Potluck Lunch August 12 

• Family Promise JC August 13 

• Families Group Hike August 19 

• Complicated Game Group August 25 
 

Up to date church info is always      
available at www.hvuuc.org 
 

The mission of Holston Valley Unitarian Universalist Church is to promote  
spiritual growth, religious freedom, and ethical action. 

 

Coffee hour set-up and clean-up for October—We 
still need someone to take responsibility October! 
You would recruit your own volunteers and delegate 
as much as you prefer, depending on your availabil-
ity.   Snack foods are available in the kitchen, but if 
you want to provide something else, you can get re-
imbursed.  This does not include Potluck, just Octo-
ber 7, 21, and 28. 
 

Set-up and clean-up for Potluck on October 14,  
December 9, or April 14—Calling all HVUUC affiliat-
ed groups, committees, classes or any other bunch of 
people who are willing and able to provide If your group 
is only available for clean-up, that would be appreciated 
too. 
 

To sign up, email coffeehour@hvuuc.org or on the 
list by the kitchen windows. 

           PO Box 8383 Johnson City, Tennessee 37615 (423) 477-7661 

 Upcoming Sunday Worship Services 

August 2018 

Church Picnic August 4 

Bays Mountain Recreational Center 
Shelters 21 & 22 
Saturday, August 4th  4PM - 10PM 
 

Join your church friends in fellowship for 
our annual family fun day.  We are once 
again within covered shelters right by the 
children’s playground. Enjoy Lawn Bowl-
ing, Corn Toss, Kick Ball, Croquet and 
more games on the lawn. 
 

RE registration table will be there for the 
kids and there will be face painting. 
 

We will have a potluck dinner so bring 
along your favorite picnic dish to share. 
Hot dogs, chips, and bottled water will be 
provided. 
 

Join in for a fun day of recreation! 
 

Contact Cynthia G. Fellowship@hvuuc.org 

August 5—State of the Church, Rev. Briere 
The state of the church today, as we enter the third of 
five years of developmental ministry. We will map out 
what we'll do together this year and look forward to the 
search process in the years ahead. 
 
August 12—Report from GA, Rev. Briere 
Cindi Huss went to General Assembly this year. She will 
let us know what's goin' on in the larger UU world.  
 
August 19—Saving the World, 10 People at a Time, 
Rev. Briere 
Have you yearned for a deeper connection to people? 
This service will promote the value of covenant groups in 
congregational life.  
 
August 26—Creativity as a Spiritual Practice, Tiffany 
Sapp 
Discover the ways that you are already being creative 
and how they can become a practice that enriches your 
life. Come explore how you can deepen your relation-
ship with yourself and your community, and overcome 
the lie so many of us tell ourselves: "I'm not creative" . 

http://www.hvuuc.org/
mailto:coffeehour@hvuuc.org
mailto:Fellowship@hvuuc.org
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Roots and Wings 
 

“Roots hold me close, wings set me free, Spirit of Life, come to me, come to me.” 
-Spirit of Life, Hymn 123 
 

When I was in early Elementary School, we had visited Grandma and Grandpa in 
Kingsport and took a family trip to Bays Mountain.  My sister and I played under 
the shade of the trees, making the southern summer less intense.  Dad read us 
the “Portuguese Prayer of the Woods”.  We opened a door promising to show us 
“the most dangerous animal on the planet.”  Spoiler… it’s a mirror.  And we 
watched the otters frolic with an energy that only elementary schoolers can relate 
to. 
 

Thirty-plus years later, two weeks ago, I read the same prayer to my daughter.  We walked right by the 
ominous door because the watershed display caught our attention more intensely.  And while we greet-
ed the otter hanging out in the same enclosure from my childhood, it was the fox, the wolf pack, and a 
family of deer that were feeling more energetic that day. 
 

Returning to East Tennessee to go on this ministerial-formation journey with you is an extraordinary 
gift.  There are roots for me everywhere.  These connections to my past are reminding me where I have 
come from and how they have shaped me.  Family and nature have a profound grounding effect on me, 
and they are here for me abundantly.  And my wings are calling me.  This community at Holston Valley 
Unitarian Universalist Church has committed to helping me grow in a way that will balance challenging 
me and nurturing me.  This internship, and meeting with the Ministerial Fellowshipping Committee of the 
Unitarian Universalist Association in the Spring, are the very last steps before I receive preliminary Fel-
lowship.  You are the launch pad of my ministry.  You are going to help me fly.  And like a fledgling 
about to be pushed from its nest, right now I can only imagine what that is going to feel like. 
 

Thank you for already making me feel at home here.  Thank you for giving me a chance to stretch my 
wings and build their strength.  I know I’m going to get a lot out of this year, and it is my hope that you all 
get as much out of it as I do. 
 

Tiffany Sapp intern@hvuuc.org 
 

 

mailto:intern@hvuuc.org
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Fellowship  
Opportunities 

 

All who identify as women are invited to 
join the Women’s Group Friday, August 3 
at 6:30PM.  This month we are meeting at 
Freda L.’s home,  Freda has a pool, so 
bring your bathing suit if you ’d like to 
swim. 
 

Per usual, please bring a drink or snack 
to share. The main purpose of this gather-
ing is for community.   
 

Questions?  womensgroup@hvuuc.org 

Wednesday Night Supper  
 

Join us at 6:30PM on August 22.  The menu 
will be published a few days before the din-
ner.  There is no agenda other than fellow-
ship!  Cost is $5/adults, $2.50/children.  
 

Please RSVP to WNS@hvuuc.org by Tues-
day August 21 to ensure we have enough 
food for everyone. 

Casual Game Night 
August 11 6:00-9:30PM 
 

This is a game night for everybody!  We play a range 
of modern board and card games, from simple to not-
as-simple. It's all for fun, no experience required.  All 
ages are welcome. We have a playroom and kid-
friendly board games. 
Bring yourself and optionally any cohorts, games, 
snacks, or drinks. Sharing is encouraged. Come 
whenever you want, leave whenever you want. If you 
arrive late you may have to hang out and observe 
while in-progress games wrap up. 
For location and any other questions email  
gamegroup@hvuuc.org . 
 

Potluck Lunch August 12 
 

Bring a dish to share and join us the second 
Sunday of every month after the service for a 
potluck lunch.   

Yuuth Group 
 

The HVUUC Yuuth Gruup welcomes all youth ages 12
-graduating senior for world-class fun, service, and 
fellowship. We meet once a month August through 
April. Email youthgroup@hvuuc.org to get in touch!   

Fiber Fellowship 
 

Do you quilt? Embroider? Crochet? Knit? 
Felt? Whatever your passion we want to 
share it with you. Bring your tools and a pro-
ject if you'd like or contribute your time to a 
service project at the gathering.  Friday,   
August 3 at 9AM, tea and snack around 
10:30AM--see you there!  
fiberfun@hvuuc.org  
 

Families Group 
 

This is a newly formed social group for parents, grand-
parents or guardians who attend or are friends of Hol-
ston Valley Unitarian Universalist Church and have 
children and grandchildren from birth through school 
age. The goal of our group is to create a supportive 
community for ourselves and our children and grand-
children within our faith community.  
 

On Sunday, August 19th at 8:30AM the Families group 
will meet at the Food City in Weber City before head-
ing on a hike to Devil’s Bathtub in Virginia. We are 
going to caravan and consolidate cars to reduce the 
amount of parking spaces needed. The hike will be 
church in nature and also include a service project as 
we clean up the litter we come across. Pack a lunch 
and prepare to get wet since there are multiple creek 
crossings and opportunities to swim. This is a 1 mile 
hike and we estimate it would take about 1-2 hours to 
get to the bathtub.  
 

For more information please contact  
families@hvuuc.org or find us on Facebook under 
HVUUC Families Group. 

UU Singles 
 

Wow, lot’s of interest in UUSingles! 
 

UUSingles had a fun evening at Our House 
Restaurant in Johnson City on Friday, the 
20th. Good food, live music, and lively con-
versation with friends. The email list is grow-
ing daily with lots of interest. Everyone is 
encouraged to throw out ideas!!! 
 

If interested contact UUsingles@hvuuc.org 

Join the Choir!  
 

You're singing anyway, why not stand with the 
Choir?  Gathering the strongest voices together helps 
us nail the harmonies and lead the congregation -- 
and it's more fun!  Come early to go over unfamiliar 
hymns.  Questions?  Come talk with the Choir!  

mailto:womensgroup@hvuuc.org
mailto:wns@hvuuc.org
mailto:gamegroup@hvuuc.org
mailto:youthgroup@hvuuc.org
mailto:fiberfun@hvuuc.org
mailto:families@hvuuc.org
mailto:uusingles@hvuuc.org
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Life Span  
Religious Education 

Adult Religious  
Education 2 
 

Adult RE 2 meets in the Susan B. Anthony 
room in the RE Building at 9:30AM Sunday 
mornings.   
 

Faith Like a River—  This curriculum 
explores the dynamic course of Unitari-
an, Universalist, and Unitarian Univer-
salist (UU) history—the people, ideas, 
and movements that have shaped our 
faith heritage. It invites participants to 
place themselves into our history and 
consider its legacies. What lessons do 
the stories of our history teach that can 
help us live more faithfully in the pre-
sent? What lessons do they offer to be 
lived into the future? 
 

Adult RE 2 is a fragrance-free class, 
please be respectful of those that are sen-
sitive to fragrances.    
AdultRE2@hvuuc.org 

Adult Religious  
Education 1 
 

Adult RE 1 meets on Sunday mornings at 
9:30AM in the Meditation Hall of the Reli-
gious Education building.  The class will be 
listening to lectures about Climate Change 
for the next few weeks. 
 

Adult RE 1 usually meets even when 
other RE classes are cancelled.  If in 
doubt please email Betty Berry for con-
firmation at AdultRE1@hvuuc.org 

 

Camp was a smashing success! 
 

I’d like to thank all of our volunteers, cheerleaders, 
those who donated items, those who donated money, 
and those who helped decorate and clean up. This was 
an enormous endeavor and I could not be more thrilled. 
We sold every spot and every child came each day! 
The donated items will start getting packed up through 
the first week of August. If there is something you 
would like back, you need to come and get it out of the 
Joseph Priestly room ASAP.  
 

Moving on to our regularly scheduled Religious Educa-
tion year... 
 

We Need Teachers! 
 

Teaching Religious     
Education is a wonderful 
gift for both the children 
as well as the adults. The 
first time I signed up, I was so scared! I worried that I 
wasn't smart enough, that I didn't have the skill set, that 
it would monopolize my precious time….   We have 
structured our Religious Education program to ease 
these concerns! 
 
So what does being an RE teacher look like? 
 

- Trust me, you have the skill set to be a teacher. The 
curriculum that is provided by the UUA is completely 
structured. You do not have to create a lesson plan! 
- Our goal is to have 6-8 teachers on rotation in each 
classroom so that each person should only teach 1-2 
times per month. You can fill in what days you're availa-
ble on a classroom calendar (either Drop Box, Google 
Docs, or paper calendar). This leaves time for each 
person to also focus on their own spiritual needs.  
- The Fellowship opportunities abound! By being an RE 
teacher, you get to know our young families in our con-
gregation. Strengthening these relationships is essen-
tial to a healthy church community.  
 

Our current classroom needs are: 
 

- we need 4-6 teachers in Pre K-1st 
- we need 2-4 teachers in 2nd-3rd 
- we need 5-7 teachers in 4th-5th 
- we need 5-7 teachers in Junior and Senior Youth 
 

Please e mail Sarah at DRE@hvuuc.org with your 
name, contact information and which class you’d like to 
teach! 

Register Your Children  
for the New Religious   
Education Year 
 

You can register your children at the 
Church Picnic on August 4th or online any-
time  Religious Education Form 

Pagan Study Group and 
Bookclub 
 

Meeting on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday of 
the month from 6-9PM in the Susan B. 
Anthony room in the Religious Education 
building.  

mailto:adultre2@hvuuc.org
mailto:AdultRE1@hvuuc.org
mailto:dre@hvuuc.org
https://hvuuc.org/religious-education-registration-form/
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Social Justice  

Kingsport Kitchen of Hope 
1st Monday of the Month 
 

In the basement of the Full Gospel Mission on 
Sevier St in Kingsport, is a tiny kitchen staffed 
entirely by volunteers that feeds dinner 6 days a 
week to 100-130 people. Diners have ranged 
from infant to 88. For many of them, it’s their only 
meal of the day.  The church serves dinner at the 
Kitchen of Hope the first Monday of each month. 
How can you help? Glad you asked.  
 

The menu changes monthly.  Volunteers are 
needed to help cook, serve and clean up. 
Set up/cooking: 1:00-3:30 
Servers: 3:00-5:00 
Cleaners: 4:45-6:00 
 

The kitchen is quite small, so if you want to 
help, please contact the coordinator so we 
don’t end up with too many cooks in the kitch-
en! 
 

You can also help by donating food or money for 
food. Or if you’d like to bake cookies, cupcakes, 
or other desserts ahead of time (note: we cook for 
150, so if it’s too much, you could always split this 
with another baker) 
 

Like to plan ahead? We do this the first Monday 
of every month, so pencil us in with a big red pen! 
Volunteer at  KOH@hvuuc.org 
 

Please contact Kim if you can help this month 
kitchenofhope@hvuuc.org.   
 

August Food Donations 
 

Bring your donations of Anything Italian for this 
month’s Hunger in Our Neighborhood collection. 
You can also now donate pet food. Donations will 
be shared between the Jonesborough Food Bank, 
Hunger First in Kingsport, and our own food pan-
try.  Remember, the themes are for fun….not 
rules! 

Family Promise Network 
 

One part of our church’s Social Action is to partic-
ipate with Family Promise Network, both in John-
son City (Hopwood UMC) and Kingsport (St. Luke 
UMC).  The program’s purpose is to help home-
less families achieve and sustain independ-
ence.  One night per quarter we provide a meal 
and overnight presence to the FPN guests of the 
host churches.  Our meals are simple and over-
night duty consists of sleeping in your private 
room and assisting with breakfast the next morn-
ing. 
 

When the next request for volunteers goes out, 
please consider helping with this important and 
much appreciated part of our church’s outreach.         
  IHNKingsport@hvuuc.org 
           IHNJC@hvuuc.org 

Family Promise JC Needs 
Volunteers August 13 
 

Holston Valley Unitarian Universalist Church is 
one of many "support" churches in the Johnson 
City Family Promise Network. 3 times a year 
we prepare one evening meal for the families in 
the program and we join them for supper at the 
big table.  
 

We need 5 volunteers - one food shopper, 2 
cooks and 2 people to stay overnight at the 
church, one male and one female (private 
rooms for the overnighters) 
 

Please consider helping on Monday, August 
13, 2018.  
 

HVUUC Volunteer families with kids are very 
welcome. The cooks will be on the job between 
4:30pm and 7pm. (the meal is served at 6pm.) 
 

We assist at Hopwood Memorial Christian 
Church on the Milligan College campus.  
 

We have been doing this for many years and 
we have a well documented routine. The Fami-
ly Promise staff lets us know exactly how many 
families will be there, the ages of children and 
any food allergies. 
 
Please consider volunteering. Contact Dave 
Calvert at familypromisejc@hvuuc.org 
423-863-3907 - phone or text (text preferred) 

Food Pantry Needs Volunteer 
One Day Per Month 
 

Jonesborough Food Pantry is in need of a volun-
teer  to help distribute food on the second Thurs-
day of each month from 10am-Noon. While the 
ability to do heavy lifting is not a must, agility and 
mobility in a congested space are necessary. This 
is a rewarding opportunity to serve others and 
work with other congregants. 
 

Contact Doug at socialjustice@hvuuc.org 

mailto:koh@hvuuc.org
mailto:kitchenofhope@hvuuc.org
mailto:ihnkingsport@hvuuc.org
mailto:ihnjc@hvuuc.org
mailto:familypromisejc@hvuuc.org
mailto:socialjustice@hvuuc.org
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Fiscal Flash 

Make Sure Your Kroger 5% 
Goes to the Church 
 

People who shop at Kroger's need to register to 
have 5% of what they spend go to the church. This 
needs to be completed online. Our organization 
number is 83282. 

Free Money from Amazon 
Smile 
 

As part of their Amazon Smile program, Amazon 
will donate 0.5% of every purchase to 
HVUUC.  Two simple steps: First add HVUUC as 
your preferred charity on your Amazon account (go 
to Amazon Smile and search Holston or just use 
this link https://smile.amazon.com/ch/62-1076195 ). 
Second, whenever you make a purchase be sure 
to enter through the "smile.amazon.com" address.  
It's free money and definitely worth a couple of 
clicks.   

In Our Community 

Yoga 
 

If you would like to try Yoga to help improve your 
core strength, balance, and ability to relax, please 
join a small group that meets in the Meditation 
Room in the RE building on Tuesday evenings 
from 5:15 to 6:30pm.   Your first class is free of 
charge – I feel it’s important that you get a chance 
to try it before you invest in a series of clas-
ses.  The class is a mixture of breathing tech-
niques and yoga poses that flow from one into an-
other.  You do not need to be trained in yoga or 
have attended the last session to attend this series 
of classes.   
Go to www.YogaWithTish for more information. 

Fun  Fitness @ HVUUC! 
 

Do you know that there are Zumba classes of-
fered right here at HVUUC?! Zumba is the per-
fect workout for anyone! It's fun, so you don't 
even feel like your working out! Jessie Hess, 
the instructor, shows how to modify if you need 
to. There is only one "rule" you need to know: 
Have fun!  
I was so hesitant, shy and awkward when I took 
my first Zumba class (and second, and third, 
and fourth), but after realizing what a great time 
I had when I just let myself have fun AND losing 
weight I was hooked! It's so important to keep 
active, but most workouts are so intense and/or 
boring. Zumba @ HVUUC offers you the unique 
opportunity to get active and fit while having a 
fantastic time! There are 2 different formats of-
fered: Zumba®  & Zumba® Toning & Burst.  
For information on these classes, e-mail Jessie 
jumbazumba@yahoo.com and/or check out the 
Facebook group: Jumba Zumba. 

Flowers on the Altar 
 

Flowers or plants on the altar are welcomed to 
commemorate, celebrate, and decorate our 
Sunday space.   
 

You are invited to bring plants  
or flowers in on any Sunday  
morning before 11am.  
They will be mentioned in  
the announcements at the  
end of the service unless you  
prefer not.  After the service,  
take them home or give them  
away.  Vases are available in  
the kitchen. 
 

 

Appalachian Dharma and 
Meditation Center 
 

Holston Valley Sangha  (Wednesday morning 
session that used to meet at UU Church) will 
now be meeting at ADMC in Johnson City.  For 
times and other classes and programs go to 

www.dharma4et.org 

Money for You!  Money for the 
Church!  
 

By planning a Legacy Gift through the UU Wake 
Now Our Vision Collaborative Campaign, you will 
not only receive annuity checks four times a year, 
but a portion of your legacy gift may be given to 
various UU entities, including HVUUC.  Please click 
here, and call Laura Randall, Legacy Campaign 
Director at (617) 948-6511 or email her at  lran-
dall@uua.org. 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/62-1076195
http://smile.amazon.com/
http://www.yogawithtish.com
mailto:jumbazumba@yahoo.com
http://www.dharma4et.org
https://hvuuc.org/wake-now-our-vision
https://hvuuc.org/wake-now-our-vision
mailto:lrandall@uua.org
mailto:lrandall@uua.org
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Membership Corner 

Website Member Log In 
 

There is some information on the website that 
you need to log in to see.  Scroll to bottom of 
the home page and click on “Members Area”.  
The password is the same one that you used 
on the old website.  If you need that password, 
email office@hvuuc.org. 
 

Once you log in, you can see a recent member 
directory, get a reimbursement form, see our 
tax exempt certificate, the board policies and 
procedures, and board meeting minutes. 

Caring Team  
 

The Caring Team coordinators for August are 
Phyllis Cairnes and Joy Boyd.  They can be 
reached at caring@hvuuc.org or 423-477-7661 
(Press 1).   
 

Thank You to our July coordinators Cynthia 
Goodman and Louise Serviente.  

August Birthdays 
 

8/10 Steve A., 8/11 Lyla W., 8/11 Alex S.,  
8/11 Betty K., 8/12 Lydia H., 8/13 Denee M., 
8/13 Tyler C., 8/17 Greg K., 8/18 John M., 
8/23 Nan S., 8/28 Wyatt G., 8/29 Rolla W. 

 

If you would like your birthday  
included, send it to office@hvuuc.org 

Did You Know? 
 
Did you know that youth can become members 
of our church when they turn 16? They must 
support the church's purpose of promoting spir-
itual growth, religious freedom, and ethical ac-
tion and they must sign the membership regis-
ter. New members, including youth, are eligible 
to vote 60 days from the date that they signed. 
 

Find out more about becoming a member by 
contacting membership@hvuuc.org or by 
speaking with the minister or a member of the 
board of trustees. 

Safety Team Update 
 

The safety of the congregants and the functionality 
of our facilities are a serious concern to all of us. A 
Safety Team formed by the Board of Directors and 
chaired by Greg Kramer, has been looking at ways 
to provide a proper level of safety recommended for 
churches. The Team has accessed local church 
groups, police and fire departments, our insurance 
carrier (Church Mutual), FBI, and Homeland Securi-
ty educational sources. The educational materials 
are abundant and provides suggestions for large to 
small churches in rural as well as urban communi-
ties---churches with meager to large budgets and 
with above and below average volunteer and staff 
capabilities. 
 

As with all the church’s endeavors, developing a 
safety plan to include protective strategies to deal 
with fires, shooters, bomb threats or other risks is an 
important mission. Without question, this mission 
warrants the time, caution, energy and commitment 
for the Board of Directors, the Safety Team and in-
deed the entire congregation. All our research to 
date reinforces our beliefs that careful planning and 
preparation could undoubtedly make this church 
safer and give each of us a greater sense of control 
over unpredictable crises. 
 

Preparing a comprehensive proposal for the Board 
of Directors to review, is our next step. We are iden-
tifying safety concerns and potential solutions and 
the next part of our assessment will solicit ideas 
from the congregation. Thus, this announcement is 
a progress report to the larger congregation as well 
as an invitation to let us know your relevant thoughts 
and suggestions. Please feel free to pass your input 
to the Safety Team; Greg K., Tori S., Joseph V., and 
Charlie S., and new Facilities Chair Bryan Kleske. 
safety@hvuuc.org 

Memorial Committee  
Recruiting New Members 
 

Serving with compassion and love in service to oth-
ers, we assist our church family in time of loss.  
Please volunteer to this very worthy endeavor. 
Many thanks for your time and consideration.  
Contact Cynthia G. memorialreception@hvuuc.org 

mailto:office@hvuuc.org
mailto:caring@hvuuc.org
mailto:office@hvuuc.org
mailto:membership@hvuuc.org
mailto:safety@hvuuc.org
mailto:memorialreception@hvuuc.org
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2018-2019 Board of Trustees 
 

President: Spencer Conco president@hvuuc.org 
Vice President: Larry Livengood vp@hvuuc.org 

Past President: David Kashdan pastpresident@hvuuc.org 
Treasurer: Brad Helmer treasurer@hvuuc.org 

Stewardship Trustee: George Cross stewardshiptrustee@hvuuc.org 
Programs Trustee: Amy Kinley programs@hvuuc.org 
Facilities Trustee: Bryan Kleske facilities@hvuuc.org 

Secretary/Historian: Tom Burns boardsecretary@hvuuc.org 
Membership Trustee: Peggy Perez membership@hvuuc.org 

 

Minister 
Rev. Jeff Briere: 477-7661 (office) minister@hvuuc.org 

 

Minister Intern 
Tiffany Sapp intern@hvuuc.org 

 

Church Secretary’s Office Hours 
9:00am-3:00pm, Tuesday & Thursday  office@hvuuc.org 

 

Submissions for each month’s newsletter are due by the last day of month to newsletter@hvuuc.org . 
Up to date information can always be found at www.hvuuc.org 

 

Memorial Wall 
 

When we lose a member from our beloved community through death we honor their name and 
memory with our Memorial Wall.  The Memorial Wall is located outside to the right of the sanctu-
ary and includes the name, year of our friend ’s birth, and year of their death. 
 

In the year 2017 we memorialized three from our beloved community: Sam Jones, Dick Good-
man, and Bob Barker.   
 

This summer Joe Adams and Alda Kleske ’s names will be added. 
 

If you would like the name of someone in our community that has died to be added you can fill out 
the form found at Memorial Wall.  Member’s names may be added based on their documented 
request or the request of their family member or community friend.   
 

Former members and non-members names may be added with board approval based on their 
documented request or the request of their family or community friend.   
 

There is no cost to request a name be added to the memorial wall; however, the cost of adding a 
name to the wall is about $110.00.  If you wish to donate to the Memorial Wall please write 
‘Memorial Wall Fund’ in the ‘memo’ line of your next donation in our communities offering plate.  
 

In gratitude of being among this community,  
Spencer Conco, President 
Board of Trustees 

mailto:president@hvuuc.org
mailto:vp@hvuuc.org
mailto:pastpresident@hvuuc.org
mailto:treasurer@hvuuc.org
mailto:stewardshiptrustee@hvuuc.org
mailto:programs@hvuuc.org
mailto:facilities@hvuuc.org
mailto:boardsecretary@hvuuc.org
mailto:membership@hvuuc.org
mailto:minister@hvuuc.org
mailto:intern@hvuuc.org
mailto:office@hvuuc.org
mailto:newsletter@hvuuc.org
http://www.hvuuc.org
https://hvuuc.org/memorial-wall
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Holston Valley Unitarian Universalist Church Calendar

August 2018
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat

29
 

30
 

31
 

August 1
 

2
 

3
 

4
 

9:30 am - 10:45
am

 Children's R.E.

 

6 pm - 9 pm
 Pagan Study

Group and
Bookclub (R1)

7 pm - 8 pm
 Zumba (F1, F2, K)

7 pm - 9 pm
 Tri-Cities

Metaphysical
Group (F1)

9 am - 12 pm
 Fiber Fellowship

(F1, F2)

4 pm - 10 pm
 Church Picnic

9:30 am - 10:45
am

 Adult RE 2 (R2)

   

6:30 pm - 9 pm
 Women's Group

 

9:30 am - 10:45
am

 Adult RE 1 (R6)

 
11 am - 12 pm

 Worship Service

12 pm - 1 pm
 Fellowship Hour

 
5

 
6

 
7

 
8

 
9

 
10

 
11

 
9:30 am - 10:45

am
 Children's R.E.

12 pm - 5 pm
 Kitchen of Hope

 

6:30 pm - 7:30 pm
 Zumba (F1, F2, K)

7 pm - 9 pm
 Tri-Cities

Metaphysical
Group (F1)

 

6 pm - 9:30 pm
 Casual Game

Group

9:30 am - 10:45
am

 Adult RE 2 (R2)

 

7 pm - 9 pm
 RSC (R4)

  

9:30 am - 10:45
am

 Adult RE 1 (R6)

 

11 am - 12 pm
 Worship Service

12 pm - 1 pm
 Fellowship Hour

12:30 pm - 1:30
pm

 Social Justice
Meeting (MR)

 
12

 
13

 
14

 
15

 
16

 
17

 
18

 
9:30 am - 10:45

am
 Adult RE 2 (R2)

 6 pm - 9 pm
 Pagan Study

Group and
Bookclub (R1)

7 pm - 9 pm
 Board of Trustees

Meeting (R4)

7 pm - 9 pm
 Tri-Cities

Metaphysical
Group (F1)

  

9:30 am - 10:45
am

 Adult RE 1 (R6)

 7 pm - 8 pm
 Zumba (F1, F2, K)

 

11 am - 12 pm
 Worship Service

 

12 pm
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Potluck Lunch

 
19

 
20

 
21

 
22

 
23

 
24

 
25

 8:30 am - 12:30
pm

 Families Group
Hike

  

6:30 pm - 7:30 pm
 Wednesday

Night Supper

7 pm - 9 pm
 Tri-Cities

Metaphysical
Group (F1)

 

6 pm - 9:30 pm
 Complicated

Game Group (R1,
R2, R3, R4)

9:30 am - 10:45
am

 Adult RE 2 (R2)

   

9:30 am - 10:45
am

 Adult RE 1 (R6)

9:40 am - 10:40
am

 Membership
Committee

meeting (R1)

11 am - 12 pm
 Worship Service

12 pm - 1 pm
 Fellowship Hour

 
26

 
27

 
28

 
29

 
30

 
31

 
September
1

 
9:30 am - 10:45

am
 Adult RE 2 (R2)

 

6 pm - 9 pm
 Pagan Study

Group and
Bookclub (R1)

7 pm - 8 pm
 Zumba (F1, F2, K)

7 pm - 9 pm
 Tri-Cities

Metaphysical
Group (F1)

  

9:30 am - 10:45
am

 Adult RE 1 (R6)

   
11 am - 12 pm

 Worship Service

12 pm - 1 pm
 Fellowship Hour

 
MEETING ROOMS: (S) Sanctuary, (MR) Music Room, (F1) Fellowship Hall-near

kitchen, (F2) Fellowship Hall-near patio, (K) Kitchen, (R1) REZ Susan B. Anthony
room, (R2) REZ Ralph Waldo Emerson room, (R3) REZ Joseph Priestley room,

(R4) REZ Henry David Thoreau room, (R5) REZ James Reeb room, (R6) REZ
Meditation Hall (B) Basement PROJECTOR: (P) Projector Reserved 

 Holston Valley Unitarian Universalist Church
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